
 

  

Birthdays 
 

Vickie Lewis --------------------------04/15 

  Anniversaries 
 

Dave & Mary Julius -----------------04/17 
Warren & Marilyn Hinton ---------04/22 
Paul & Gloria Dettmer --------------04/27 
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Chapter Directors 
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Indiana - Chapter "W" 
Gathering at 

Sirloin Stockade 

 3114 N. National Rd. 

Columbus, IN 

1st Wednesday of each month 

Eating @ 6:00 pm ð Meeting @ 7:00 pm 
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Itôs Getting That Time Again to. . . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Indiana District Eventsð2018 

EVENT: WHERE: WHEN: 

92 Counties Challenge  All of Indiana April 1ðOctober 31, 2018 

Spring Wing Warm Up Vanderbergh Co. 4H Fairgrounds 
Evansville, IN May 11-12, 2018 

Central Indiana Ride-In Eagle Creek Park 
Indianapolis, IN August 18, 10 am-4pm 

Other District or Chapter Eventsð2018 

EVENT: WHERE: WHEN: 

Kentucky District Ride In Elizabethtown, KY June 9-10, 2018 

National Eventsð2018 

EVENT: WHERE: WHEN: 

Wing Ding 40 Knoxville, TN August 28ðSeptember 1, 2018 



 

News & Notes  
 

 

3rd Wednesday Dinnner Outing 
 

April 18th ordering at 6:00 pm 
At 

El Nopal Mexican Restaurant 
Johnathan Moore Pike 

(Hwy 46, just west of I-65 Columbus) 
 
 

********************** 
 

òChapter Card & Game Partiesó 

Bring a dish to shareñeat at 6:00 pm. 

Saturday Nov. 4th, hosted by Steve & Dianna 

Saturday Nov. 18th, hosted by Dave & Sheila 

Saturday Dec. 9th, hosted by Mike & Beck 

Sunday Dec.31st, NYE Party, hosted by Mike & Beck 

Saturday Jan. 13th, hosted by Dart & Donna 

Saturday Feb. 3rd, by Dave & Sheila 

Saturday Feb. 24th, hosted by Dave & Sheila 

Saturday Mar. 17th, hosted by Mike & Beck 

Saturday Apr. 7th, hosted by Dave & Sheila 

 

Visit the Indiana GWRRA District Website 

For additional news and events. 

http://www.indianaonwings.org 



Chapter òWó 2018 Ride -  Activity Schedule  rev:3/30/2018 

All Rides Leave from Caseyôs General Store at time listed.  Check latest rev: date for updated info. 

DAY DATE ACTIVITY LEADER DESTINATION / LOCATION 

Sunday 4/29 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Wednesday 5/2 Monthly Chapter Gathering - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Tuesday 5/8 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Fri.- Sat. 5/11-12 Indiana District Spring Wing Warm Up   Vanderbergh Co. Fairgrounds Evansville, IN 

Wednesday 5/16 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - Arniôs Restaurant in Columbus 

Sunday 5/20 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Wednesday 6/6 Monthly Chapter Gathering - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Sunday 6/10 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Tuesday 6/12 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Wednesday 6/20 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - Poplar St. Tavern & Restaurant in Seymour 

Saturday 6/23 Day Ride - 9:00 am   

Wednesday 7/11 Monthly Gathering - NOTE: 2nd Wednesday - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Sunday 7/8 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Tuesday 7/10 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Wednesday 7/18 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - El Nopal Mexican Restaurant in Columbus 

Saturday 7/21 Day Ride - 9:00 am   

Wednesday 8/1 Monthly Chapter Gathering - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Sunday 8/5 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Tuesday 8/13 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Wednesday 8/15 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - Arniôs Restaurant in Columbus 

Saturday 8/18 Central INDIANA DISTRICT Ride-In  Eagle Creek Park, Indianapolis 

Sunday 8/26 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Tues.- Sat. 8/28-9/1 Wing Ding 40 - Knoxville, TN 

Wednesday 9/5 Monthly Chapter Gathering - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Saturday 9/8 Day Ride - 9:00 am   

Tuesday 9/11 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Sunday 9/16 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Wednesday 9/19 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - Poplar St. Tavern & Restaurant in Seymour 

Saturday 9/22 ? Indiana District SW/SE Gathering  TBA 

Wednesday 10/3 Monthly Chapter Gathering - Sirloin Stockade-Columbus 

Sunday 10/7 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   

Tuesday 10/9 Breakfast Ride - 8:00 am   

Saturday 10/13 Chapter Weiner Roast - TBA 

Wednesday 10/17 3rd Wednesday Dinner Outing - El Nopal Mexican Restaurant in Columbus 

Sunday 10/21 Afternoon Ride - 1:00 pm   



 

From The 

 Chapter Director 
Dave & Sheila Shaffer 

 

Happy Spring to Everyone!  

With two heavy wet snows in the last week or so, hopefully weõve seen the last of snow for 
many months to come.  The first chapter ride is Sunday April 29th at 1:00 pm leaving from 
Caseyõs General Store, Columbus. 

The 2018 Chapter Ride/Activity Schedule is in this monthõs chapter newsletter.  Youõll see 
that it has some changes to it.  The 2nd and 4th Wednesday evening rides have been elimi-
nated from the schedule.  Reason being that several members are employed and have a 
hard time making the evening rides.  Most Saturday or Sunday rides show no ride leader or 
ride destination.  That is because nobody has come forward and said they would specifical-
ly lead a certain chapter ride(s). The blank spaces can be filled in, we just need for you to 
speak up, as this is òyouró GWRRA Chapter.  If nobody speaks up before hand, then at the 
posted ride date and time, those that show up will have to determine among themselves 
who the leader will be and where they will ride to.   

For several years in past we had a chapter ride coordinator, and generally with some help 
from other members, made up the ride schedule destinations.  Itõs not uncommon for a 
person to get burned out after doing it for a year or two.  Itõs hard work especially doing 
most the work yourself.  Then it seemed nobody wanted to do it anymore so in recent 
years weõve asked and asked for your help with input for rides.  That somewhat worked for 
a while but so far this year we have had virtually no solid input from anyone.  A few things 
are hurting the chapter, weõre all getting older, some of us either donõt ride anymore or 
have sold our Wings, some have moved and retired out of state, and weõre not getting any 
younger members into the chapter, therefore we have become a less active chapter.  Also, 
recently in the last several months weõve had some members with serious health issues and 
illnesses which prevents them from participating.  We understand this and sincerely pray 
for them and their families. 

As you already know, this year national GWRRA eliminated the Chapter Ride Educator.  
This year they have made a new officer position titled òChapter Ride Coordinatoró whose 
main job is written as follows: this position will be under Rider Education so this person has to believe and 

participate in our Rider Education program and be at least a level 2 and a Road Captain, which is why they are an 

Officer of Rider Education.  Their role will not be the same as the previous role of the Chapter Educator as we want 

you to focus your energy on planning all variety of rides that suit your Chapter Participants.  You will not be focused 

on paperwork but on the opportunities to ride and share.  If you sign Members into the program, that is a bonus, 

but sharing your passion for the ride is your piece of the fun education. 

                                                                (over) 

 

 

 



From The 

 Chapter Director 
Dave & Sheila Shaffer 

 

(continued). . . 

Itõs my understanding, a Chapter Ride Coordinator is not a mandatory chapter position as 
is the Chapter Director (Shaffer), Assistant Chapter Director (Hall), Chapter Treasurer 
(Dettmer) and Member Enhancement and Social Coordinator (Van Antwerp) but it is highly 
suggested and encouraged for each chapter to have one.  Obviously our chapter has gotten 
so small and short of anyone stepping up volunteering to do this positon, now we must all 
chip in and work together to do this job function creating chapter rides. 

Starting April 1st, the Indiana District is having what they call the òIndiana 92 Counties 
Challengeó it ends October 31st.  Printed in this newsletter are the rules of the challenge.  
Basically you can ride to a specific place listed for each of the counties.  Take a picture 
and mark it off your list there are cash prizes for individuals at the end of the challenge.  
Be sure to read the rules! 

The Spring Wing Warm Up (SWWU) is May 11-12 at the Vanderburgh Co. 4-H fairgrounds 
in Evansville.  They just added for Friday May 11th a Road Captains Course starting at 
10:00 am, cost $5.00.  Course lasts 2-3 hours and upon successful completion you get a 
Road Captains patch.   

 

Dave & Sheila  

      

          



 

 
On Wednesday March 7, 2018 Chapter W of Columbus, Indiana gathered at the Sirloin Stockade in Columbus. 
 
 
The Gathering was opened with Pledge to the Flag led by Paul Dettmer with 18 members in attendance. 

 

Dave Shaffer, Chapter Director, commented on Kim Hall, Assistant Chapter Director's article in last month's news-
letter about Winter Rendezvous experience she and the other members had.  Attending was Kim and Keith Hall, 
Beck and Mike Van Antwerp, Vickie and Rick Lewis.  

  

Card party sign up sheet going around.  Next card party will be Saturday March 17 at Van Anterp's. 

3rd Wednesday dinner outing will be in Seymour, Indiana at Poplar Street Restaurant. 

 

Spring District meeting will be held Saturday March 24 SE of Indianapolis, Indiana. 

 

Ride courses will be held mostly in April. 

 

Keith announced he will led a ride to Pikes Peak leaving July 13 returning July 21 anyone interested let him. 

 

Wing Ding is August 30 in Knoxville, TN.  Information in Wing World. 

 

First Ride of 2018 is schedule for Sunday April 29 at 1 pm. 

 

Reminder, still need ride leaders and ideas for upcoming season. 

 

POP winner was Paul Dettmer.  There was no woman winner this month. 

 

Secretary 

Gloria Dettmer 

 

From The 

Secretary / Treasurer 
Gloria & Paul Dettmer 





 



 

92 COUNTIES CHALLENGE 
RULES 

 
The 92 COUNTIES CHALLENGE is to get an individual member, not a chapter, to tour as many counties 
as possible in Indiana between April 1 and October 31, 2018. The person needs to verify their presence at 
the POINTS OF INTEREST by keeping a photo of them or their bike/car at the designated location.  The 
photos will only be requested for verification from the two ówinnersô at the end of the contest. A couple can 
participate as individuals, each with their own sheet. 

 
The POINTS OF INTEREST form is provided with a column on the left side for riders to keep record of the 
date they were at the destination. 

 
A $100 prize will be given to one individual who completes the challenge or who visits the most loca-
tions. In case of a tie in the most locations visited, a drawing will be conducted to choose the one winner 
of the $100. 

 
A second place prize of $25 will be given to an individual who is in a drawing of all the riders who visited a 
minimum of sixty of the designated locations. The person who has 60 or more sites and was declared the 
winner, will not be eligible for the second-place drawing. 

 
The POINTS OF INTEREST are locations in each county to give the rider a destination. The address for 
many of the POINTS is provided while the rider will have to do some research to develop an exact route to 
others. 

 
The rider does not have to go into a location, purchase admission ticket, eat there, or do anything other than 
actually visit the location. We encourage riders to take advantage of the fact they are visiting some interest-
ing locations but being at the location is the only factor considered in this challenge. 

 
Photos and verification of location visits will only have to be submitted by the winner of the $100 and the 
second place winner of the $25 to verify they were actually eligible to be declared winners. In order to de-
termine who should be included in consideration for first place and included in the drawing, riders can scan 
their filled out POINTS OF INTEREST sheets, with dates they visited filled in, to mocpath@comcast.net 
OR they can mail the forms to Lonny Hunter, 1123 E 650 S, Markleville, IN 46056. 

 
For questions regarding the challenge, feel free to call or contact: 
Lonny Hunter 765-425-5213 
mocpath@comcast.net 
 

mailto:mocpath@comcast.net
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. . . from the Indiana District Educators 

 

SPRING IS FINALLY HERE (almost)!  Donôt tell that to my sister-in-law who just had 22ò of snow this week alone!  Iôve gotten 
the bike out a few times already and Iôm starting to get back in the swing of things.   

Have you ever noticed when Spring comes around how youôve lost a step from last summer when you start doing warm weather 
activities?  I know my golf game suffers from the long break and my trees have scars highlighting my loss of prowess with the zero-
turn mower.  While these arenôt necessarily hazardous to our health (say that to my trees!) the same drop off of skills applies to rid-
ing our motorcycles.  Unfortunately, a little bit of diminished skills or rustiness can be catastrophic.  That split second of thought or 
inaction, lost during the winter, could be the difference between avoidance and accident.  This temporary lack of skills coupled with 
a driving public not used to seeing us on the road is a motorcycle bomb cyclone waiting to happen.   

DONôT DISPAIR, GWRRA has your back!!!  There is no better way to get your mind and skills back up to speed than tak-
ing a GWRRA riding course.  Weôll spend a weekend day going over mental stuff (Proper Uôs, strategies, and proactive riding 
skills) and then hitting the range for exercises simulating real world riding activities.  Believe me, the range is THE place to hone 
your skills, not out on the open road with everyone afflicted with Spring Fever! 

Co-Riders, this training is not just for your rider, this has a direct impact on YOUR safety too!  Wouldnôt you want the comfort and 
assurance that your rider is prepared mentally and physically for the riding challenges ahead?!?!?!?!?!  Whether you take the course 
with your rider (HIGHLY recommended) or have them attend by themselves, make them be the best they can be.  Itôs your backside 
on the line too!  While I donôt normally advocate nagging, this would be my one exception, GET YOUR RIDER TO TRAINING!!!!  
Hereôs a list of currently scheduled Indiana courses we have 

 
*Trailering Courses Count Towards Levels Program 

If these donôt work for you, check out the District web pages for Ohio, Michigan, Kentucky, and Illinois.  While weôd love to keep 
you in Indiana, the key is to get those skills back up to speed! 

If you have enough folks in your area to support a local course (12 Students) let me know and your crack Indiana Rider Course In-
structors will work with you to find a suitable location in your home town and schedule a class. 

Until next timeéé 

Rick and Debbie Warmels 
Indiana District Educators 
rwarmels@mchsi.com or 260.238.4148 

Course Fort Wayne Bloomington 

Advanced Rider Course (ARC) May 5 April 14 

Trike Rider Course (TRC) April 28 April 21 

Trailering Course   April 15 

Trike Trailering Course   April 22 

Road Captain Course April 21   

mailto:rwarmels@mchsi.com


  
 
 
 
 

For Sale 
Chapter W Members place your items for sale 

FREE-send to ricklewis205@gmail.com  

 Non Members place your items for sale   
$1.00 per Month 

1999 street legal KDX 220 runs great needs noth-
ing asking $2500 OBO call or text Mike Martin  1

(812)344-6531 with any questions.   

 

Member Input 

Share with the Chapter... 
A picture of a GW ride or event, 
A favorite recipe or ??? 

Donôt forget to check your Membership expiration date 

to make sure you stay current. 


